STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GABON AT THE 42ND SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(24th JANUARY 2023, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Gabon to the fourth cycle of the UPR process. We thank the Delegation for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends Gabon for its accession to most of the core international human rights treaties, including those specifically protecting the rights of women and children, as they are the most vulnerable in our society.
3. While noting the progress made, Botswana is concerned about the drop-out rate of primary school graduates who do not reach secondary school, this may inter alia, have long term effects of higher levels of unemployment in future.
4. While noting the progress made in advancing access to education, Botswana respectfully recommends that Gabon:

i. Accedes to the Convention against Discrimination in Education;
ii. Capacitates and supports the National Women’s Council to augment efforts made in protecting and promoting the rights of women.
5. We wish Gabon a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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